TRAWDEN FOREST PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of the Meeting held on Monday the 2nd December 2013
Meeting started 7.00pm

Present

Chairperson Barry Hodgson 
Vice Chairperson Ian Hartley
Councillor Ruth Crompton


Clerk Adele Waddington 

Councillor Adrian Foulkes

Councillor Beverley Robinson


Also Present

PC Nigel Keates, Mandy Cunningham, PCSO Trish Thompson
Apologies

County Councillor Paul White, Councillor Seb Wilcock, Councillor Paul Reyner, Councillor Karen Plumb, Councillor Steven Wilcock
Minutes 
The minutes of the meeting of 4th November were approved and signed correct.  Proposed by Cllr Hartley, seconded by Cllr Robinson
Declaration of Interest

Parish Council were reminded of the requirement of the member Code of Conduct concerning the declaration of interests.  
Police Matters

The Police reported that there had been a bicycle taken from New Row at Winewall recently, and someone was caught.  There seems to be a number of people sneaking around during the night. 
 Regarding the parking issue that was brought up at the last meeting, PCSO Thompson advised that she has handed out a letter the residents of the immediate area, and that no parking tickets have been/will be issued unless there is a deliberate obstruction on the bend.  It was just a reminder to park considerately.  Mr Jelis attended the meeting to advise that he has been parking around this area for the past 5 years and that he now been asked not to park there.  PC Keates reminded Mr Jelis that everyone needs to park considerately around that area.  Cllr Foulkes advised that the white lines on the road have been extended, and asked whether these could be put back to their original length.  Adele to contact CCllr Paul White about this.  The original line on the edge of the road stretched to where the white line is in the middle of the road.
  The barn has been broken into in the centre of Wycoller and the cash box was taken.  It was reported that there was very little in the box.
  PCSO Thompson advised that the Police have received funding from Lanpac and are going into schools this week to talk about road safety especially in the darker mornings and evenings.  She has a lot of reflective products to hand out.
  Cllr Hodgson has a meeting next week regarding the data tagging for farmers.  It is usually £150 per tractor, but if 10 people are interested, this can be done for £50 per tractor.  There is a discount available on insurance through NFU if tractors are tagged.  Guy's are doing the tagging, and there is also 8 lots of horse tack tagging available.
  PC Keates and PCSO Thompson advised that they are starting to cover Foulridge  as well, as there is currently no cover.
County Councillor Paul White
CCllr White couldn't attend the meeting, but issues were raised that needed his input.  Cllr Hartley advised that the grit for off Hollin Hall (Muck Hole) hasn't been dropped off yet.  Cllr Hodgson advised that Wycoller's hadn't either.  There should also have been a pile on the bad bend at the top of Winewall at the side of the road near to the grit bin, as the road is very hazardous coming off Wellhead onto the main road.  There is also a requirement at the bottom of Bright Terrace and opposite Prospect Lane end.  Adele to contact CCllr White about this and give telephone numbers of Council members where required for clarification.
  Residents from neat to Alderhurst End attended the meeting concerned at the work that is being carried out at Midge Hole.  A wall has been taken down which makes it very hazardous during the bad weather for cars sliding off the road at the bottom of the hill.  There is currently an enforcement order on the new owner of Midge Hole who are looking at all the work that is being done there with no planning permission.
  Cllr Hodgson is concerned that some of the protected trees at Scar Mount have been linged as though they are going to be cut down.  Adele to check with Chris Binney about these.
  Cllr Foulkes advised that, on the Recreation Ground, at the top corner opposite the entrance road for Stunstead Farm there is no gate on the access to the Rec.  This is the only one that does not have a gate.  Could this be looked at?
  Smith Blackburn advised that the drains are blocked on Colne Road.  The location is between Rookwood and the bottom of Prospect Lane at both sides of the road.  Cllr Crompton also advised that the one outside Yeoman Hey is blocked.
20/2013
Residents Issues

Mandy Cunningham attended the meeting about the Skate Park.  All avenues have now been explores and Blackburn Diocese will not let the field behind the church be used.  Her group will continue to support the one at North Valley when the land is developed, and wanted to thank the Parish Council for their support during the process.
Matters Arising
Lengthsman/NWIB
Cllr's Foulkes and Robinson will arrange to weedkill the grass out CNC Support
Cllr Robinson advised that the portfolio has been received back and will be put in the Post office for people to look at.  Trevor Leese, the organiser of North West in Bloom advised that Trawden was judged as a large village, not small town as the certificate says.  They will send a replacement certificate very soon.  There was a note in the judge's comments that they 'would like to see more artwork'.  Cllr Robinson to speak to Trevor about this and confirm what he actually means by this.
There has still been only 1 response to the sponsorship of planters letter sent out.  Cllr Crompton advised she would also like one, as did Cllr Hodgson and David Hodgson.  Adele to write to Jason at LED, and Cllr Foulkes will advise Adele of the e-mail address for N-Lighten then these can also be asked.  Martin Creek wanted to put some form of sponsorship on the planters at Bankfield Street, but LCC have said no.  Adele to contact Martin and see if he would like to sponsor the one outside CNC Support.  To confirm, sponsors so far are: Colne Glass & Glazing (money received for this), The Dressing Room, David Hodgson, Barry & Pat Hodgson, Police, Parish Council.  Adele to re-try the Rock Shop and try the Trawden Arms.
Colne Area Committee

Cllr Hartley advised that both parts (plans and listed building) for the Sun Inn have been passed, and so has Bank Quarry Bungalow.  The application for 5 Park Cottages is recommended to be refused. 
Allotments
Cllr Plumb could not attend the meeting, so no update was available.
 
Review of Community Toilet Facilities
The parish council were advised that it will be recommended that the toilets at Ball Grove will be closed as from the end of the financial year.

Meeting dates for 2014

January– No meeting
February – 3rd
March – 3rd
April – 7th
May – 12th
June – 2nd
July – 7th
August – No meeting
September – 1st
October – 6th
November – 3rd
December – 1st
These were approved, the booking form will be sent back to Pendle Council
 
Parish Council Vacancy

Chris Taylor was the only applicant for the vacancy of Parish Councillor.  As he lives in the Cotton Tree area, it was felt apt to appoint him to the Council.  It was proposed by Cllr Hartley, Seconded by Cllr Foulkes, put to vote – all in favour. 
 
Parish Matters

The dog warden needs to be aware that there is a lot of dog fouling to the rear of Cotton Tree Lane and the old tram tracks at Cotton Tree.
Cllr Robinson advised that the ground is very water logged near to the benches at the bottom of Burnley Road, just after the Vicarage.
Cllr Hodgson is to repair the bench at the war memorial, and Adele to ask Granville to paint it.  Adele to also ask CCllr White whether there are any plans to do anything at the war memorial next year, with the centenary anniversary.
21/2013
Adele advised that Cllr Seb Wilcock will be starting a new job in January, which means he will be able to attend the council meetings, as he is fully aware that he as hardly attended any since being appointed.
Planning Applications

Case Number: 13/13/0535P
Proposal: Full: Removal of Condition 2 of Planning Permission 13/87/0145P - Relating to agricultural worker.
Address: Clough View Colne Road Trawden Colne BB8 8NX

The Councillors would like to respond to the application with: the reason this property was allowed in the first place was supposed to be for an agricultural worker.  It has been up for a relatively short period of time and the Councillors feel that the tie should be kept and the land adjoining the property still be in its ownership.  Since the meeting, it has been advised that the owners are not allowed to remove the condition.
Case Number: 13/13/0574P

Proposal: Full: Erection of a detached dwelling house.

Address: 17 White Lee Avenue Trawden Colne BB8 8TD

The Councillors have no objections to this, and will leave any objections to residents.
Correspondence

Bank statement received

Agenda received for the Colne & District Committee meeting to be held on 5th December

Trawden Community Buildings Survey Results received

Light Up a Life campaign poster received from Pendleside Hospice

Pendleside Hospice Newsletter Received

Advice received that creation of a new footpath at Park Cottages has been accepted and the footpath 102 has been extinguished

Booking form received from Pendle Council for the Community Centre for 2014

Agenda received for the Taxi Licensing meeting to be held on 21/11/13

Responsibilities for Highways lead functions received

Finance
Cheque number 1148 for £244.51 was issued to Adele Waddington for November salary
Cheque number 1149 for £56.20 was issued to the Tax Office for Adele’s tax contribution

Cheque number 1150 for £186 was issued to Granville Bentley for October hours
Cheque number 1151 for £90.24 was issued to JRB for dog gloves
Cheque number 1152 for £245.01 was issued to Adele Waddington for December salary and expenses
Cheque number 1153 for £56.20 was issued to Tax Office for Adele’s tax contribution
Cheque number 1154 for £24.45 was issued to Janet Carroll for plants for Wellhead
Cheque number 1155 for £143.24 was issued to Cllr Robinson for expenses for NWIB costs
Cheque number 1156 for £722.30 was issued to Geldstone Gardens

Meeting closed 8.45pm
Next meeting 3rd February 2014, 7pm prompt

Dates for future meetings
22/2013

